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Carrie Fairley

From: Web Committee
Sent: April 3, 2025 1:16 PM
To: Town Clerk
Subject: Webform submission from: Town Clerk

Submitted on Thu, 04/03/2025 - 13:15 

Submitted by: Anonymous 

Submitted values are: 

Name: 
James Giffen 
 
Email: 

 
 
Phone: 

 
 
How can we help you? 
Good Day Council 
 
Thank you for including my submission on the April 3 Council meeting.  
 
I am a TMB resident, living full-time on Cameron Street, Thornbury. 
 
I am writing in support of my neighbours and community, working hard to keep the 130 King Street West / 
Peel Street N Park for parkland and other public recreational activities consistent with its current usage 
(for example, to include two refurbished outdoor tennis courts available for public use). 
 
I oppose the private, non-residential group, Georgian Bay Racquets Centre, who are being courted by 
council, getting access to our illusive green space. It’s been suggested Town Staff are giving away 
$375,000 of money earmarked for tennis facilities to this out of town group. I have no idea how this 
private group, GBRC, has gained so much traction and in such a back door manner. Zero transparency. 
Totally shameful.  
 
As it has been repeatedly pointed out to Council, our neighborhood has spent years, as your neighbor, 
reaching out to Ryan Gibbons with our concerns & ideas, with no meaningful engagement . 
 
We, as your residents need to have council answer a question: 
 
How have years of attempts been ignored, and suddenly, there is such interaction with a group that until 
6 months ago was unheard of, has no presence or residency in Thornbury, to advocate so strongly for 
them?  






